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Editor's note
Dear readers, 

This month I got to do a lot of thinking about my own 
journey to New Zealand with an upcoming holiday, 
emigrating, visas and passport application, enzovoort.

When we were in New Zealand a few years we witnessed 
a filmcrew working in the old parts of Dunedin, turned 
out they were filming the movie "Bride flight". I love that 
movie and would love to share it one night at the club. 
Let us know if you would be interested to see it on a 
big screen.

Read on in this issue and you'll find it's based on a 
real story. The plane was filled with 64 Dutch young 
emigrants, aged 20 to 30 years old. The plane was 
Dr Ir M.H. Damme and the pilot was 46 year old 
H.A.A Kooper they had 168 hours to reach NZ and 
first prize was £10.000. Drop us a line if somebody 
you know was on that plane in 1953 or have another 
story to share.

That is the thing when you leave your family in NL you 
can’t ask your own oma of opa questions when you want 
and movies like this make you wonder how life was way 
back when. Enjoy.

Best regards,
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Want to contribute to the next 
issue of the Echo Newsletter?
Echo Material for the next issue of the Echo 
has to be in by the 20th of each month. 
Although handwritten material is acceptable if 
clearly readable, the editor will be very happy with 
typewritten articles. You would, however, really make 
my day with your contributions as an attachment 
to email or with an email in Word format (.doc 
NOT .docx). Please ensure any images are of good 
quality. Please send to: editor.nsc@gmail.comNetherlands_Society_Christchurch

http://www.nsc.org.nz
mailto:editor.nsc%40gmail.com?subject=


President's greeting

Dear Readers,

First of all, apologies for the mistake that crept into last 
months’ newsletter, where it was mentioned that the president 
is stepping down. This president is not stepping down, but 
unfortunately our treasurer is. As you can imagine this is a 
big deal as we need a treasurer! If there is anyone with some 
knowledge of Xero, or is willing to learn, please let yourself be 
known to us!

We are going into another busy month with the (English) King’s 
Birthday, our Dutch Market, Matariki, and our AGM. As always, 
we are looking for members to come and strengthen our team.

We want to keep our Dutch heritage alive, whether you are 
born in the Netherlands and have immigrated or are born here 
of 1 or 2 Dutch parents – this is for all of us.

Our Christchurch branch of the ‘Friendly Support Network’ has 
run into an issue with half of the members having moved into 
another part of NZ or even returned to the Netherlands. They 
are looking for people who are willing to visit Dutch elders. For 
those wanting to practice the Dutch language this would be 
a wonderful opportunity, and if you have little ones, you know 
they would be more than welcome. And let’s be honest, you can 
never have too many Oma’s or Opa’s.

Beste Lezers,

Allereerst, excuses voor de fout die in de nieuwsbrief van 
vorige maand is geslopen, waarin vermeld werd dat de 
president aftreedt. Deze president treedt niet af, maar onze  
penningmeester helaas wel.

Zoals u zich kunt voorstellen is dit een groot probleem, omdat 
we een penningmeester nodig hebben! Als er iemand is die 
kennis heeft van Xero, of bereid is het te leren, laat jezelf dan 
bij ons bekendmaken!

We gaan weer een drukke maand in met de (Engelse) 
Koningsverjaardag, onze Nederlandse Markt, Matariki en onze 
AGM. Zoals altijd zijn wij op zoek naar leden die ons team 
komen versterken. Wij willen ons Nederlandse erfgoed levend 
houden, of je nu in Nederland geboren bent en geëmigreerd 
bent, of hier geboren bent uit 1 of 2 Nederlandse ouders – dit is 
van ons allemaal.

Onze Christchurch-afdeling van het ‘Friendly Support Network’ 
is een probleem tegengekomen waarbij de helft van de leden 
naar een ander deel van Nieuw Zeeland is verhuisd of zelfs is 
teruggekeerd naar Nederland. Zij zijn op zoek naar mensen die 
bereid zijn Nederlandse ouderen te bezoeken. Voor diegenen die 
de Nederlandse taal willen oefenen zou dit een geweldige kans 
zijn, en als je kleintjes hebt, weet je dat ze meer dan welkom zijn. 
En laten we eerlijk zijn, je kunt nooit genoeg Oma’s of 
Opa’s hebben.

Miryam Denny-Ipenburg

Miryam 
Denny-Ipenburg
President 
Netherlands Society 
Christchurch (Inc.)
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Reminder!
Reminding those who have 
not paid their subs that this is 
the last Echo they will receive. 

One payment of $60 was 
received with no reference. 
Can that person please 
contact the Treasurer?

Thanks!



What's On!

Youth of Yesterday

Every Friday morning  
9.30am - 2pm approx.

Rummikub 
Don't be stressed
Be our guest
Don't be blue
Come in for a brew
All for free (actually $2 per visit)
And a cup of tea.

Maybe you would just like to get out of the 
house for a coffee and chat speaking Dutch/
English with a group of friends, or maybe you 
are a group of knitters, crochet, etc. We have 
plenty of space. You do not have to be Dutch 
to join in.

381-0218  Lilian for information 
lilian_van_elk@hotmail.com

AGM

 Mid-winter lunch hosted by the Austrian Club

Sunday 23 June, 2pm 
Netherlands Society Clubrooms
On the 23rd of June we are holding our 
Annual General Meeting for which you 
are all cordially invited.

This is your opportunity to have your say 
and vote on important matters.

Our Treasurer’s term has finished, and she 
is not available for re-election. This means 
we need people to pick up certain functions 
within the committee. If you are interested, 
and believe in the importance of our Society’s 
continuation, join our committee.

What's On!
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Saturday June 15th, 12.30pm 
Five Stars Vietnamese Restaurant, Fendalton 
Village Mall (corner of Clyde  & Ilam Roads) 
It is a very good restaurant (speaking from experience). 
You can view the menu on line. You can't buy alcoholic 
drinks there, but it is a BYO restaurant, $8 corkage fee 
for each bottle of wine.

If you want to book in, please let Lynne Grego 
(351-5317) or me know.

Cheers, Joe (359-3081 or 021-500-077)



Sunday 9 June 2024 
10am - 12.30pm 
NSC Clubrooms

Dutch Market

Warm up 
this winter

Echo   June 2024

Witlof at the market for the first 
time this year, come and get it

Witlof at the market for the first 
time this year, come and get it!
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Op 23 juni houden wij onze jaarlijkse algemene 
vergadering, voor welk u allen van harte wordt 
uitgenodigd.

Net als vorig jaar worden onze vorige 
vergaderingsnotulen niet per post verzonden. 
Voor diegenen voor wie wij een email adres 
hebben zal deze per email van tevoren worden 
toegestuurd. Voor diegenen die het niet per 
email ontvangen hebben, zullen we op de dag 
een aantal kopieën beschikbaar hebben. U 
kunt alsnog uw emailadres doorgeven zodat 
u de notulen van te voren ontvangt.

Dit is uw kans om uw zegje te doen en op 
belangrijke dingen te stemmen.

Wij hebben mensen nodig om ons comité te 
versterken. Als je interesse hebt, en het ook 
belangrijk vind dat onze Society voort blijft 
bestaan, sluit je dan bij ons comité aan.

On the 23rd of June we are holding our Annual 
General Meeting for which you are all cordially 
invited.

Just like last year we won’t be sending last 
year’s AGM report by post. For those whose 
email address we have we will email it prior to 
the meeting. We will also have copies available 
on the day for those who have not received it. 
You can still provide us with your email address 
if you wish to receive the minutes in advance.

This is your opportunity to have your say and 
vote on important matters. 

The Committee of 
Netherlands Society Christchurch

Annual General 
Meeting — 2pm,  
Sunday 23 June 2024

From the NSC Secretary: 
Should you wish to nominate someone: 

I,______________________________________________ 
being a financial member of the Netherlands 
Society Christchurch Inc, nominate:

Name:________________________________________  
being also a financial member of the Netherlands 
Society Christchurch Inc. for at least the period of 
2024-2025.

Signed:________________________________________

Dated: __________________________________ 2024

I, ______________________________________________ 
accept the above nomination.

Signed:________________________________________

Dated: __________________________________ 2024 

This form must reach the Secretary not later 
than 8 June 2024.

Should you wish to vote but will not be able 
to attend the AGM: 

INSTRUMENT APPOINTING A PROXY 

I, ______________________________________________ 
being a member of the Netherlands Society 
Christchurch Incorporated hereby appoint: 

Proxy Name: ____________________________________ 
as my proxy to vote for me on my behalf at the 
Annual General Meeting of the Society to be held 
on Sunday 23rd June 2024, commencing at 2pm 
and at any adjourment of any such meeting.

Signed:________________________________________

Dated: __________________________________ 2024

NETHERLANDS SOCIETY 
CHRISTCHURCH INC. 

NOMINATION FORM

Netherlands Society 
Christchurch
637 Marshland Road
Ouruhia
Christchurch 8083 
www.nsc.org.nz 
Visit our facebook page



The Bride Flight
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NEVER WORRY ABOUT  

YOUR BUSINESS’  
ACCOUNTING OR TAX 

 

Financial Statements & Tax Returns 
Business Advisory 

Forecasting & Budgeting 

 
 
 
 

                  

 

 

 
Call Julie 0225 304 868 

www.beyondthequill.co.nz 
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This could be you!

For advertising information 
please contact the Editor:

editor.nsc@gmail.com

http://www.leadingedgeautomotive.co.nz


11Echo   June 2024Echo   March 2022

Puzzle of the month

http://www.leadingedgeautomotive.co.nz


110 Marshland Rd, Shirley

www.gardenrestaurantbuffet.co.nz

03 386 0088

@gardenrestaurantbuffet 

B O O K I N G S  E S S E N T I A L

ALL YOU CAN EAT
G a r d e n  H o t e l  &  R e s t a u r a n t  C o m p l e x

LEADERS IN GROWING 
STRONG PLANTS

ZEALANDIA.CO.NZ
(03) 323 9898

 PROUD SPONSORS OF THE 
FLOWERS FOR WINDMILL MARIA

https://www.gardenhotel.co.nz
https://jjsteel.nz
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Everglades Country Golf Club 

637 Marshland Road, Christchurch 

Would you like to Play Golf ? 
You can right here at Everglades Country Golf Club. 

Green fees $15.00 for 9 holes. 

Clubs are available for hire. 

The course is open every week day (except Tuesday) 
from 9.30am to 12.30pm and Saturdays from 10.30am 
to 3pm  

New members are very welcome. Membership 
details are available at clubrooms - 03 3238641 
(entrance from back car park)  

Or from the Secretary 

Sue Edkins
027 205 5708 
evergladescgc@xtra.co.nz

Interior/exterior paintwork
Wallpapering

"laat uw huis 
weer stralen!"

Contact Darren Mullink
P: 022 039 0374
E: mulhollandpainting@outlook.co.nz

http://www.canterburygolf.co.nz/clubs/everglades-golf-club/


New members welcome!
Are you or a friend considering becoming a member of the NSC?
For more info contact the Membership Secretary: 022 362 3411, secretary.nsc@gmail.com 
Post this application to: Miryam Denny, PO Box 35177, Christchurch 8640  
Or, email application to: secretary.nsc@gmail.com

Name: 

Address:

Suburb:								        Post Code:

City:

Email:									        Phone:

Membership:		 $30 - Single membership (or $48 if Echo sent by post) 

			   $42  - Family membership* (or $60 if Echo sent by post)
			   *includes children up to 16yrs of age 

Receive Echo by Post:	 yes	 no	

You can pay the membership fee to: Westpac New Zealand 03–0823–0070683-000. Subscription year starts 1st April.

Nieuws voor 
Nederlanders 
in Nieuw Zeeland

Wil je graag op de hoogte 
blijven d.m.v. een nieuwsbrief, 
probeer het eens uit, bezoek 
deze website als volgend:

www.denederlandsevereniging.nl

The NSC Christchurch would love to hear 
from all members about what they would 

like to see the Club doing more of.

Dance nights?
Cooking classes?

More Dutch lessons?
Movie nights?

Children clubs?

Please send any ideas to 
president.nsc@gmail.com

Send us your ideas!

http://www.denederlandsevereniging.nl


Official Newsletter of the Netherlands Society Christchurch (Inc)

The views and opinions expressed within the Echo 
are those of the individual author, Google, or other 
information source and do not necessarily represent 
the opinion of the Netherlands Society or the Editor. 
All contributions are proofread for style and grammar. 
We reserve the right to reject, abridge or edit letters for 
linguistic, spelling, style and other literary errors.

NSC Committee Members
Miryam Denny – 022 362 3411
Annie van der Dussen – 021 062 5656
Jan Hollestelle – 022 677 5024
Lynda Smit – 021 137 9147
Desiree van der Dussen – 021 0237 3176 
Andreas La Rooij – 021 0289 3258

Affiliated and Other Clubs
Hall Hire – Annie van der Dussen, 021 062 5656
Costume Hire – Marina Wijlaars, 021 0271 8942
Klaverjas Club Ons Genoegen – Wim de Winter, (03) 352 5317
Toenail Culture Ale – Annie van der Dussen, 021 062 5656
Walking Club ‘De Landlopers’ – Joop Stokvis, 021 0813 3480
Youth of Yesterday – Lilian van Elk,  027 751 9338

Royal Netherlands Consulate Christchurch
47A Studholme St, Somerfield, Christchurch 8024
021 670 330
nl.consulate.chch@gmail.com

Federation of New Zealand Netherlands Societies
dutchcommunities.co.nz

Newsletter design by 
Black Camel Creative. 
www.blackcamelcreative.nz

https://dutchcommunities.co.nz
https://www.blackcamelcreative.nz

